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Town of North Canaan 

Board of Selectmen 

September 2, 2025 

 

Present:  Selectman Craig Whiting, Selectman Jesse Bunce 

Selectman Whiting called meeting to order at 7:00pm as Selectman Ohler could not be present. 

Selectman Bunce moved to approve the agenda. Selectman Whiting seconded. Motion carried. 

Selectman Bunce moved to approve the minutes of the previous meeting. Selectman Whiting seconded the motion. 
Motion carried. 

Positive news:  Jennifer Crane, chair of the Events Committee. September brings the night market on the second Friday of the 
month. The rain date is Saturday. It is located in the depot parking lot. October will be another night market and will also be the 
second road race in the valley. It is brand new route. The third road race will be in December. The other event in October will be 
fall fest at Bunny McGuire Park. Ms. Crane stated she is very grateful for the support that they have received.  

First Selectman Report:  Selectman Whiting, per Selectman Ohler, reported no one has called with anything that needed to 
come before tonight’s meeting. 

The Resident Trooper is on medical leave. The area is still being covered. Selectman Whiting did not have all of the details.  

Fire Marshal report: none. 

Building official report:  Selectman Whiting read the report into record.  

ZEO Report:  Selectman Whiting read the report into record. 

Social Services report (2 reports): Selectman Whiting highlighted the reports into record as there was duplication in the 
reports. 

Second Selectman Report:  Reported at the Finance Board the town has a bid for a town truck. Once everything is finalized 
there will be a town meeting for a vote on that. Sticker sales are up at the transfer station. At Board of Finance, it was stated 
that we were over $70,000 in attorney fees and Selectman Whiting wants to clarify that was for 2023 not 2024 or 2025. All of 
that was previous year. This year was in the range was about $10,000 which is under the cap for holding a town meeting. All of 
the committees and commissions will be instructed that public comment is public comment. It is not a discussion back and 
forth nor a discussion within the audience.  

Third Selectman Report:  Selectman Bunce received a call from Shawn Duntz regarding possibly having the town crew come 
back to Ryan Ave area to do some work due to rain washout. Selectman Whiting will speak with the town crew chief. The 
playgrounds have all been installed. Selectman Bunce explained what each grad received for the playgrounds. He thanked 
everyone involved. Ruggles Landing is making headway. They have organized a board, have a certificate of incorporation, have 
filed the organization and first report with the Secretary of State, have a bank account and have been the recipient of a 
recurring $10,000 gran from the Housatonic River Commission. They have been in contact with DEEP and the state is going to 
pay for the demolition of the lodge, the restructuring of the road, picnic tables, an automatic gate, and a boat launch. They are 
working on organizing a paddle with the Boyscouts. The park will be similar to Beckley Furnace. Selectman Bunce moved to 
add a discussion regarding this with Selectman Ohler and Tim Abbott to the agenda for the October meeting. He will 
recuse himself. Selectman Whiting seconded the motion. Motion carried.  
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Public Comment:  The Ruggles Landing grant was procured by a group of individuals, which Selectman Bunce named, not by 
the selectmen.  

Tom Zettestrom spoke about working with Walt Deane to be able to get a paddle/kayak  with the Boy scouts and enjoy the river. 
Walt Deane stated that the boy scouts are very excited about doing this. They will get a history of the river and the Dam, etc.  

Selectman Whiting moved to adjourn. Selectman Bunce seconded the motion. Motion carried.  

Meeting adjourned at 7:18pm 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Ayrslea A Odell 

Recording Secretary 

 










